

Mount Horeb Softball Club Meeting

Meeting Time/Location:

Date: May 20, 2019 / 7:00 PM

Location: Culver's in Mount Horeb

In attendance: Kate Kraemer, Craig Mueller, Eric Swiggum, Kurt Adler, Barry Larson, Amy Rumler, Wendy Steinhauer, Jon Steinhauer

Meeting Agenda:

1. Minutes from last meeting (posted)
2. Treasurer Report – Holly Kellesvig – working on reconciling, account is currently at \$23,879.67
3. Student Liaison Report – Ashley Lange – no report
4. Coach Liaison Report – Jeramie Holman – no report
5. Committee Reports:
 - a. Youth Program – Barry Larson / Eric Swiggum / Kate Kraemer
 - i. Schedules – games/practices – schedules are set, Eric sent calendar to Tim Gust, Barry will send umpire schedule to Tim and Wendy. Syd & Maddie are prepping fields except when they'll be gone. Barry can take over with his kids.
 - ii. Budget - Holly
 - iii. Pitching clinic recap – the clinic went well, would work to have a bit longer of a break in between sessions. Number of girls worked, but probably no more than 20.
 - iv. VIP Program – volunteer opportunities have been set up in TeamSnap for all South-Central teams and will be for Greater Dane soon.
 - b. High School Season
 - i. Senior parent update – season events went well – youth night, parent/grandparent night and fan appreciation night
 - ii. Sponsor “goody” deliveries iii. Suggestion for next year – have combined fan appreciation / sponsor appreciation and hand out sponsor items. Also, players could sign sponsor posters at early team dinner instead of waiting for youth night event.
 - iii. Playoffs begin tomorrow vs. Evansville. If we win, we will play Thursday at home.
 - c. Field Improvements
 - i. American Fence – varsity backstop & JV gates
 - ii. Shed and JV dugouts – Kurt – nothing new will start until youth season is over
 - iii. Capital Projects, Dr. Salerno – Kurt – wrote letter and received a follow up call from Dr. Salerno - suggested sidewalk access to fields, lights at the fields, bathrooms, press box.
 - d. Other Committee Reports?
 - i. Suggestion to put up a sign at the concession stand for visibility
 - ii. Coaches have keys to concessions
6. Old Business – Updates
 - a. Membership Update – Kate/Holly – no new members

7. 2019 Scholarship Recipients: Jadyn Holman and Ashley Lange (presented by Brenda Monroe)
8. New Business
 - a. School sign – MHSC donation commitment – decided to table this topic for now.
 - b. Frolic Parade – Kate and Jeff
 - i. Handouts
 - ii. Decorating date/plan – Saturday before parade from 10 to noon.
 - c. Field of Dreams – July 26th – U10 players – Kate will check in with Brenda
 - d. Norsk Event – July 3rd – Do we want to participate? Cotton Candy, Sno cones, popcorn. 3ish to 9ish. No dunk tank. Barry will talk to Matt Anderson and Patrick McGuire.
 - e. Rotary Grant awarded us \$1870! Using for bags, catchers gear, and want to purchase a sliding mat to try out. Rotary is presenting check on May 29th at the Norsk. If any board member is interested let Kurt know.
 - f. Eric attended Rotary Club golf outing on behalf of MHSC.
 - g. We need to find out about signing up for football concessions. Home games are Aug 23, Sep 6, Sep 20 and Oct 4.
 - h. Kurt suggested adding one or two more positions to the Board to distribute workload. He will look into the idea further.
 - i. Kate will add tutorials on volunteer opps to TeamSnap and website
 - j. Kurt will schedule training for scoreboard / concessions / sound system to youth team coordinators
9. Next meeting: Will be in July – date t b d
10. Adjourn